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Section 7.7(a) of the base New gTLD Registry Agreement provides a mechanism for ICANN or the Registries Stakeholder Group (RySG) to periodically initiate negotiations and revisions to the Registry Agreement. These negotiations may be initiated by either party not more than once per twelve-month period. The first notice to initiate negotiations could not be submitted by either party prior to 1 July 2014.
On 16 July 2014, the RySG notified ICANN that it wished to negotiate proposed changes to the Registry Agreement. As required by Section 7.7(b) of the Registry Agreement, ICANN engaged in a "Discussion Period" with the Working Group established by the RySG on the form and substance of proposed contract amendments that were submitted by the Working Group and ICANN.
On 31 May 2016, ICANN posted for public comment the proposed changes to the Registry Agreement. After the close of the public comment period on 20 July 2016, ICANN published the Report of Public Comments[PDF, 404 KB] on 17 August 2016. ICANN and the Working Group then reviewed the public comments and, on 22 December 2016, ICANN published a Reissued Report [PDF, 545 KB] to supplement the initial Report of Public Comments with additional analysis as well as an updated Global Amendment [PDF, 424 KB].
The Global Amendment, posted in the relevant resources section, is the result of several months of negotiations between the parties on mutually agreeable text of the proposed amendments.
Section 7.7(c) of the Registry Agreement states that both the ICANN Board and Applicable Registry Operators must approve the Global Amendment in order for it to be deemed an approved amendment pursuant to the terms of the Registry Agreement.
ICANN organization and the Working Group agreed to voting procedures and ICANN organization engaged a third-party voting administrator to hold a vote of Applicable Registry Operators. The voting period concluded on 10 April 2017 with the requisite thresholds achieved by Applicable Registry Operators. Subsequently, the ICANN Board approved the Global Amendment at a meeting held on 18 May 2017.
Following these approvals, ICANN issued the 60-day notice to Applicable Registry Operators indicating the effective date of the Global Amendment as 31 July 2017.
ICANN has published the 2017 Registry Amendment on the Registry Agreements webpage as well as the 2017 Global Amendment to each Applicable Registry Operator's Registry Agreement page on ICANN.org.

